

October 10, 2017

Tom Marcus City Manager 6 East 6th St. PO Box 708 Lawrence, KS 66044

Dear Tom -

It is great news for the City of Lawrence to receive the TA-Program grant for the 19th and Iowa Street bike and pedestrian tunnel. This is to confirm KU's previous commitment to fund a maximum of \$200,000 (50% of the match) of financial support and the associated additional right of way required for the project. The funding will be split over two fiscal years, FY 2018 and 2019.

Please work with Jim Modig or myself on the funding and right of way details.

Congratulations on the grant award, the University is happy to be a partner with the City on this project.

Sincerely,

Shannan Nelson Associate Vice Provost University of Kansas